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LEADS System Station Allowances 

 
The LEADS system has a limited number of product/license keys to issue for the OpenFox 
Messenger client.  Therefore, stations which have never been activated (do not show any traffic 
sent or received) or have not shown any traffic in the past six months will be deleted from all 
applications. 
 
We apologize, but due to the large amount of stations deleted, it is impossible for LEADS 
Administration staff to contact individual agencies identifying what station(s) have been 
inactivated.  If station(s) were inactivated for your agency and believe it is important for the 
station(s) to be re-activated, and they will be used immediately, your LAC will need to submit the 
Additional Data Device Form found at https://isp.illinois.gov/LawEnforcement/Forms.  
 
For security reasons agencies must ensure the need for the station when they are requested, and 
that the stations be activated/operational within 30 days of assignment.  It has been discovered 
some agencies like to “have stations on hand” in case they are needed in the future.  This is not 
allowed and takes away available product/license keys for agencies who truly need additional 
stations.   
 
Thank you for your part to ensure the reliability, security, and integrity of LEADS. 
 
For assistance, please contact the ISP Help Desk at 866/LEADS-00 (866/532-3700) or 
ISP.HelpDesk@illinois.gov.  
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